MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE PLAN COMMISSION MEETING, June 2, 2014  
IN ATTENDANCE: Ellen Bunn, Jim Hanson, David Heisch, John Rosenbaum, Jeff Smith, and Denise Sullivan. (A quorum is present.) Former PC member Carol Statz served as the laptop technician. 
CALL TO ORDER: by Rosenbaum at 7 p.m. 

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. The final agenda was posted on 5/29/14 in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law, and as a courtesy to the citizens, published in the Mt. Horeb Mail. 
MINUTES: MOTION by Hanson/Sullivan to approve the minutes of 4/28/14 as distributed. MOTION carried 6-0. 

TYLER MARKS/LOT LINE ADJUSTMENT/BAKKEN RD./SEC. 10: MOTION by Sullivan/Heisch to approve the CSM as presented. Discussion: Tyler Marks purchased two 37 acre parcels which had been created from the Sylvester – Louise Sutter property by the previous owner, Brett Saalsaa, without a concept plan or CSM. Each 37 acre parcel is eligible for a single house site. T. Marks is reducing one of the 37 acre parcels to 16 acres for a house site. The 21 acres from this parcel will be added to the 37 acres in his adjacent parcel in the lot line adjustment. A single house site is permitted on the 16 acre and a single house site is permitted on the 58 acre parcel. No further divisions of either lot are permitted per the current town land use plan and ordinances. Since the creation of these lots, the Plan has been amended to require a CSM for lots of 80 acres or less so that compliance with the Plan can be enforced. At the time of lot creation, lots of more than 35 acres were not required to prepare a CSM for Dane County Land Division Review Office nor for the Town. Motion to approve the CSM carried 6-0.    
MARTY RICHARDSON/CSM/TOWN HALL RD./ SEC. 21: 
MOTION by Bunn/Sullivan to modify the previously approved concept plan by including one building envelope with the proposed Lot 1 of 31.45 acres and giving up the other five building envelopes previously included in this 31.45 acres. The total remaining building envelopes for new residences on the remaining farm = 6, the rest of the concept plan remains as originally approved. AMENDED MOTION by Rosenbaum/Bunn to add the statement that the building envelope for this 31.45 acre CSM is required to be in the woods. The six building envelopes depicted on the original concept plan for this 31.34 acre piece were all in the woods. The owner could select the preferred building envelope from these previously approved building envelopes.  Motion to amend the original motion carried unanimously, 6-0. 
Original Motion with Amendment carried 6-0. 

MOTION by Bunn/Hanson to approve the CSM as presented with no further divisions for perpetuity and one building envelope in the woods on this lot. Discussion: Contiguous acres owned on the effective date of the Plan; 317:613 acres. New lots = Option 1 = 13. The number of potential new lots/density units will decrease by one because the Richardson property currently contains two residences: 2343 and 2429 Town Hall Rd. = 12 new lots. The number of potential new lots will continue to decrease after finalization of this proposed 31.45 acre CSM because it will contain one residential site/density unit and five other residential sites/density units have been abandoned per the owner, M. Richardson. Richardson will record at the Dane County Register of Deeds a deed notice to prevent further division for perpetuity, of this 31.45 acre CSM. It was also reiterated that in the future, a developer shall not reinstate the five density units to relocate on the remaining area of the farm. As stated in the Plan, Sec. 4 (F) “…Approval of development areas/building envelopes shall be contingent upon review by the Plan Commission of the total contiguous acres owned on the Plan effective date, and the determination that the proposed development areas/building envelopes satisfy the goals and policies of the Land Use Plan. Prior conveyances or construction of improvements may affect the land division options available…”  In addition, as stated in the Plan, Sec. 5 (B) 2. (a) “If all or part of the approved development area is sold by a landowner, before the lot(s) are created by certified survey map or plat, the Town of Springdale Plan Commission is not compelled to approve new development area(s).” Motion to approve the CSM carried 6-0. 
CHAD KAVON/REVISED CONCEPT PLAN/SEC. 23/ERB RD., NO ACTION/DISCUSSION ONLY: 
Background: The owners of the 42 acres previously owned by B.  Daniels and then G. Ripp are Chad, Rosemary and Jerry Kavon. They requested the PC to consider an amendment to the Plan to allow a revised concept plan. An Option 2 concept plan for this land was approved by the PC on 7/28/08 as presented by G. Ripp. 
Revised Concept Plan: The revised concept plan submitted by the Kavons includes: a. Four lots of which three are small lots of 1, 1.5 and 2 acres and one is larger, 37.5 acres - the agricultural land.   b. A shared driveway to serve the four lots. C. Instead of including the ag land with one of the lots, the Kavons prefer to retain the ag land in one parcel, with shared ownership by the three lot owners protected by a deed notice. d. To satisfy the requirement of 66’ of frontage on an existing public way, the three small lots might be able to include overlapping, invisible 66’ strips to Erb Rd. via the shared driveway. 
Comments: Members of the PC appreciated the fact that the proposed driveway and lots were farther away from ag land. 

Questions: a. Does the town wish to create this option for an additional lot when the lot preserves agricultural or open land for perpetuity? 
b. Could the Kavons create three lots, consistent with the current Plan now, and then return to create the additional lot, agricultural land only, after the Plan would be amended to allow it? 
c. Would an amendment to the Plan for the additional lot allow for agricultural building on the lot, ie. Barn, shed for tools/equipment, etc. 

d. Are the Kavons interested in the separate ag-only lot if no building would be permitted on it? 

e. Could the goal of protecting the ag land for perpetuity be attained through a legally binding conservation easement, development agreement, etc. without the need to amend the Plan?   

KEN SCHULENBERG/PRE-APPLICATION MEETING/REZONING FOR LANDSCAPE BUSINESS/RIDGEVIEW ROAD/SEC. 8, NO ACTION/DISCUSSION ONLY: 
Proposal: K. Schulenberg is researching the possibility of rezoning a portion of the five acres owned by his parents on Ridgeview Rd. for the use of his landscaping and snow removal business. Currently, his business is located in Mt. Horeb. However, due to the fact that his brother works for him, lives at this property and departs in the morning in a Schulenberg Landscaping truck, neighbors had called in a complaint about a business operating out of this property. In speaking to zoning inspectors at Dane County Zoning it was suggested that K. Schulenberg apply for LC-1 zoning for a portion of the property. Since Schulenberg does not look at the property as the long-term location of his company, a Conditional Use Permit (CUP)for a limited family business  to allow the use until Schulenberg would need to move on, seemed to make more sense. The concern was raised with permitting a rezoning along Ridgeview Rd. as the beginning of strip commercial development along this entry/exit road between the Town of Springdale and the Village of Mt. Horeb. The CUP for a limited family business shall automatically expire on sale of the property or the business to an unrelated third party.  
Next step: The Clerk will contact Dane County Zoning regarding a CUP vs. a rezoning. 

PLAN COMMISSION PROCEDURES: ELECTION OF OFFICERS: MOTION by Bunn to nominate John Rosenbaum as Chair and Mike Fagan as Vice-Chair. Hearing no other nominations, the nominations were approved. 

The June PC business meeting will be held on Monday, June 23, 2014, at 7 p.m., with the deadline for submittals as June 9, 2014.  
ADJOURN: MOTION to adjourn by unanimous consent. Motion carried.  

Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                  Vicki Anderson, Recording Secretary
